PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

770 L Street, Suite 1050 Sacramento, CA 95814



June 9, 2008

The Honorable Lloyd Levine, Chair Assembly Utilities & Commerce Committee State Capitol, Room 5136 Sacramento, CA 95814

RE:

SB 1536 (Dutton) as amended March 24, 2008 — SUPPORT

Status:

Assembly Committee on Utilities & Commerce (June 16, 2008)

Dear Chairman Levine:

This letter is to inform the Committee that the California Public Utilities Commission has modified its position on SB 1536 from "support with amendments" to "SUPPORT." The Commission withdraws its recommendation to amend the bill.

Please see the revised analysis for an explanation of the Commission's position.

If you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to call me at (916) 324-5945.

Sincerely

DAVINA FLEMINGS

Legislative Liaison, Office of Obvernmental Affairs

cc.

The Honorable Bob Dutton, California State Senate

Members, Assembly Utilities & Commerce Committee

Edward Randolph, Chief Consultant, Assembly Utilities & Commerce Committee

Daryl Thomas, Assembly Republican Policy Consultant

John Moffatt, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Office of Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger